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NEW MEMBERS: -

We have added four new certified stables to our roster: Swanson's Spruce
Hill Farm (Woodbury); Triple S Ranch (Inver Grove Heights); Merry Mac
Stable (Elk River); Smokey Hills Appaloosa Farm (Dassel). Also new members
are MariJo White (Minnetonka), Nancy Berg (Minneapolis) and Edward Raupp
(Maple Plain). Welcome, and thank you all for your support!

SCHOLARSHIP: )
The MHC 1is offering a $200 scholarship for 1986 to MN residents (high
school seniors or older) to be used towards education that would further
the applicant's career and contribute to the horse industry in MN. Appli-
cations are due by 10/31; the award will be made at the annual meeting of
the MHC in November or December. Please pass the word! Contact MHC,
Education/Special Interests Committee.

DUES STILL DUE:

Please check your mailing label on this Quarterly, If it shows "1/85,"
your dues for this year have not yet been paid. Further issues of this
newsletter may cease with this issue if no payment is received.

NOMINATIONS:
Only ONE nomination has so far been received for MN Horseman of the Year
1985 Please, take a moment to send us your nomination. They are due

October 1st and that is just around the corner! Anyone can nominate anyone
(but current MHC Board members are ineligible to be nominated).

EXPO:

We are already planning next year's event. Please let us know of any ideas
you may have to improve this show. Who would you like to see brought in as
a speaker? What activities do you want ? More on Expo in November.

FARM LOSS MODIFICATION:

As part of the Omnibus Tax Bill, the Minnesota Farm Loss Modification Stat-
ute is repealed effective for tax years beginning after December 315 /1984
Many, many thanks to the Governor and each and every legislator who had a
hand in this repeal! Many thanks too to those who contributed financially
to this MHC effort. (Note: The cost of this effort is not entirely paid;
additional contributions are needed. Please help! Every little bit

helps.) Finally, many thanks to the law firm of Larkin, Hoffman, et al for
their lobbying efforts on our behalf.

As to the law itself, any remaining deductions attributable to farming,
which arose out of tax years beginning before 1/1/85 may be carried for-
ward. The carry-forward provision has been liberalized to now permit the
use of these losses incurred in a farming operation, may be used to offset
an individual's '"gross income." The net effect is that the losses which
darose prior to 1985 and which could not be utiized because of the FLM stat-

ute can now be carried forward starting with tax years 1985 and used to
reduce an individual's gross income.

Some questions have been raised by our legal counsel regarding the new law.

We hope to be able to clarify them in the next issue of the Quarterly.

(Note: The sales tax issue raised by the MN Thoroughbred Assoc. did not
pass the legislature this spring.)

Now if we can only keep Congress from enacting a proposed FLM statute that
would limit farm losses in one year to $24,800 (as proposed by MN Sen. Rudy
Qosghwitz and S.D. Sen. James Abdnor). If the law is approved, any
individual engaged in the business of racing, showing or breeding of horses
wogld be considered a farmer and subject to those limitations. Please
write your Congressman and ask that he not support these provisions. Those
letters and phone calls, contrary to the general opinion, do count!






